

Channel Islands Council

Navy League of the United States

November 1, 2020

RE: 1. Election of 2021 Officers NLUS Channel Islands Council 2. Toys for Tots Donations

3. Military Awardees 4. December Fundraiser Form 5. Membership Application Form

Dear NLUS Channel Islands Members and Supporters,

At this time, we are continuing to follow the mandatory health and government order to "Stay at home" and stay safe and healthy. Follow the updates to re-opening regulations.

Election of Officers for NLUS Channel Islands 2021

Stan Block, Nominations Committee Chairman and Committee have recommended the following to the Board for Nominations on October 27, 2020: Purna Pai, President; Cynthia Janacek, 1st VP Membership; Tony Suleiman, 2nd VP Programs; Annette Block, 3rdVP Ways and Means; Bob Quinn, Recording Secretary; Kitty Hurliman, Corresponding Secretary; Jim Cecil, Treasurer; Bette Alburtis, Chaplain. Board unanimously approved to present the slate to the membership for vote by acclamation, if no objections received by Dec. 1, 2020. If you have any questions or concerns related to the election of officers, please contact Stan Block, Nomination Chairman at 818 300-5830.

Toys for Tots Donations for U.S. Marine Corps 2020 collections

Purna Pai, Liaison to the USMC has informed us that toys will be collected this year for children in Ventura County. If you would like to contribute a new, unwrapped, safe toy please drop off at Navy League member's home **or you may send a check (before Nov. 14, 2020)** to NL Channel Islands Council P.O. Box 873 Port Hueneme, CA 93044 with a note that the donation is to purchase "Toys for Tots" and a Navy League member will purchase toys to place in the USMC box for toy donations. We have volunteered to fill four large Toys for Tots boxes. Please call to confirm someone is home and arrange date & time for drop off. Thanks for your support! **Please deliver before Nov. 19, 2020.**

<u>Drop off locations:</u> 1. Bob & Judy Quinn 1 805 485-3995 661 Ivywood Drive Oxnard, CA 93030

2. Bette Alburtis 805 479-3133 440 Borrego Ave. Oxnard, CA 93033

3. Tom & Arlene Fraser 805 377-0468 2112 Piru Ave. Oxnard, CA 93035

Military Awardees

Bob Quinn received names for U.S. Navy Sailors of the Year and certificates will be presented to each awardee. Recognition to awardees will be presented with the assistance of the Department Head making the presentation on behalf of Navy League. We extend our thanks to supporters for providing Certificates of Recognition and to sponsors for their annual financial support.